Eye on the World

Jan. 28, 2023

This compilation of material for "Eye on the World" is presented as a service to the Churches of God. The views stated in the material are those of the writers or sources quoted by the writers, and do not necessarily reflect the views of the members of the Church of God Big Sandy. The following articles were posted at churchofgodbigsandy.com for the weekend of Jan. 28, 2023.

Compiled by Dave Havir

Luke 21:34-36—"But take heed to yourselves, lest your souls be weighed down with self-indulgence, and drunkenness, or the anxieties of this life, and that day come on you suddenly, like a falling trap; for it will come on all dwellers on the face of the whole earth. But beware of slumbering; and every moment pray that you may be fully strengthened to escape from all these coming evils, and to take you stand in the presence of the Son of Man" (Weymouth New Testament).

• • • • •

"Eye on the World" comment: The following headlines involve articles that are considered international. The articles were not posted, but the headlines give the essence of the story.

Dangerous Countries for Christians

• An article by Deborah Castellano Lubov titled "[Burmese] Army Destroys Catholic Church in Myanmar" was posted at vaticannews.va on Jan. 18, 2023.

Bill Gates still warning about climate change and covid

• An article by Kylie Stevens titled "Inside \$70 Million Fossil Fuel Guzzling Private Jet Bill Gates Is Flying On Around Australia Warning About Climate Change—as He Claims the Next Pandemic Will Be Worse Than Covid" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Jan. 23, 2023.

Empire of billionaires

- An article by Tucker Carlson titled "World Economic Forum Exists to 'Destroy National Economies'" was posted at foxnews.com on Jan. 18, 2023.
- An article by Caroline Breashears titled "Davos Elites See Themselves as the Knights of the Round Table" was posted at cnsnews.com on Jan. 25, 2023.
- An article by Joseph Mercola titled "Covid Advances New World Order–the Empire of

Billionaires" was posted at mercola.com on Jan. 26, 2023.

Looking for a new pandemic

• An article by Stephen Matthews and Emily Craig titled "New Bird Flu Pandemic Fears as Top Virologists Sound Alarm Over 'Worrisome' Spread of Killer Virus in Mink—and Say It Raises Chilling Prospect That H5N1 Could Jump to Humans and Sweep Planet" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Jan. 20, 2023.

World Economic Forum (WEF) observations

- An article by Jim Geraghty titled "Davos Elites Try to Save the World While Ignoring Actual Threats" was posted at national review.com on Jan. 17, 2023.
- An article by Staff titled "Jesse Watters: Davos Elites Are in Love With Their Crazy Ideas" was posted at foxnews.com on Jan. 18, 2023.
- An article by Robby Soave titled "Davos Elites Warn That Disinformation Is an Existential Threat to Their Influence" was posted at reason.com on Jan. 18, 2023.
- An article by Katie Jerkovich titled "Mike Rowe [Host of TV Show 'Dirty Jobs'] Blasts 'Hypocrisy' of Billionaires at WEF Blaming 'Everyday Guy' for 'All of the Trouble in the World'" was posted at dailywire.com on Jan. 19, 2023.
- An article by Kurt Zindulka titled "Potential Future [British] PM [Sir] Keir Starmer Says He Prefers Davos Over Westminster" was posted at breitbart.com on Jan. 21, 2023.
- An article by Liam Halligan titled "[Britain's] Rishi Sunak Should Shun Davos Groupthink and Trust His Low-Tax Instincts" was posted at telegraph.co.uk on Jan. 22, 2023.
- An article by Andrew Moran titled "Sorry, Globalists; Managed Trade Is Not Free Trade" was posted at libertynation.com on Jan. 23, 2023.

John Kerry and Al Gore at World Economic Forum

- An article by Greg Wilson titled "Grumpy Old Men: Kerry, Gore Help the World Tune Out Klaus Schwab's Aging Cult of Delusional Kooks" was posted at dailywire.com on Jan. 20, 2023.
- An article by Chris Hamill-Stewart titled "John Kerry at Davos 2023: Climate Transformation to Be on Industrial Revolution Scale" was posted at weforum.org on Jan. 19, 2023.
- An article by Craig Bannister titled "Sen. Ted Cruz Fact-Checks Al Gore's Claim at World Economic Forum ["In My Country We Passed the Inflation Reduction Act, Which Is

Primarily a Climate Act"]: 'True' [Says Cruz]" was posted at cnsnews.com on Jan. 20, 2023.

• A letter to the editor titled "Send [Kamala] Harris to Davos and [John] Kerry to the Border" was posted at wsj.com on Jan. 24, 2023.

WEF calls China "Role Model"

- Looking back to November 2022, an article by Kurt Zindulka titled "WEF's Klaus Schwab Says China Will Be a 'Role Model' in the 'Systemic Transformation' of the World" was posted at breitbart.com on Nov. 24, 2022.
- An article by Jeffrey Lu Minfang titled "How China's Dairy Industry Is Building a Sustainable Future" was posted at weforum.org on Jan. 17, 2023.

China praises WEF

• An article by Monica Showalter titled "China Expresses Its Admiration for WEF and 'The Davos Spirit'" was posted at americanthinker.com on Jan. 16, 2023.

China, climate change and coal

- Looking back to October 2021, an article by Philip Wany titled "China Tells Mines to Produce 'As Much Coal as Possible'" was posted at ctvnews.ca on Oct. 20, 2021.
- Looking back to April 2022, an article by John Hayward titled "World's Worst Polluter China Increases Coal Production by 300 Million Tons" was posted at breitbart.com on April 21, 2022.
- Looking back to December 2022, an article by John Hayward titled "Report: World Coal Consumption Rising, China's Influence 'Unparalleled by Any Country'" was posted at breitbart.com on Dec. 19, 2022.

More fossil fuel reality

• An article by Miles Brignali titled "Coal Power Stations Fired Up Again as UK Cold Snap Bites" was posted at theguardian.com on Jan. 22, 2023.

Other international climate change

- An article by Catherine Clifford titled "Mexico Cracks Down on Solar Geoengineering, Forcing Startup to Pause Operations" was posted at cnbc.com on Jan. 18, 2023.
- An article by Hanna Panreck titled "People Should Drink Less Coffee to Combat Climate Change; [Canadian] Study Says" was posted at nypost.com on Jan. 19, 2023.

- An article by Leif Le Mahieu titled "Leftist Colombian VP Wants 'Climate' Reparations From U.S.–America Already Gives Columbia Hundreds of Millions Every Year" was posted at dailywire.com on Jan. 21, 2023.
- An article by Gary Gastelu titled "Return of the Rotary [Engine]: Mazda's Iconic Engine Is Coming Back With a Twist [the Unusual Engine Has Not Been Made Since 2012, Due to Poor Emission Performance—but the New Electric Model Can Go 100 Miles Between Charges in an Effort to Keep the Weight and the Cost of the Battery Down]" was posted at foxnews.com on Jan. 9, 2023.
- An article by Richard Aucock titled "Mazda Revives the Rotary Engine to Boost the Range of Its First Electric Car" was posted at telegraph.co.uk on Jan. 22, 2023.
- An article by Jason Walsh titled "Great Reset: EU Gives Green Light for Two Insect Species [House Cricket and Mealworm] to Be Used for Human Consumption" was posted at dailyfetched.com on Jan. 25, 2023.

Origin of covid

• An article by Connor Boyd and Mansur Shaheen titled "Covid Lab Leak Fears Deepen: Bombshell Government Report Says NIH Failed to Keep Tabs on Wuhan Lab Where U.S. Taxpayer-Funded Grants Were Used for Coronavirus Research Years Before Pandemic" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Jan. 25, 2023.

Covid contrast-Israel and China

- Looking back to December 2022, an article by Staff titled "Pandemic's End: Israel to Downgrade Covid to Flu Status [on January 31]" was posted at jns.org (Jewish News Syndicate) on Dec. 28, 2022.
- An article by Jack Newman titled "President Xi Finally Admits the Mistakes of China's Disastrous Zero Covid Policy as Huge Exit Wave of Infections 'Peaks' in Beijing After 250 Million People Were Infected Last Month' was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Jan. 2, 2023.

Current covid outlook in China

- An article by Ryan General titled "Covid Is Being Omitted From Chinese Death Certificates; Relatives of Patients Say" was posted at nextshark.com on Jan. 20, 2023.
- A Reuters article by Beijing newsroom titled "China Says Covid Outbreak Has Infected 80% of Population" was posted at reuters.com on Jan. 21, 2023.

Covid digital passes for next pandemic?

- Looking back to June 2020, an article by Paul Smeaton titled Former UK Prime Minister [Tony Blair] Calls for Coronavirus Digital Ids to Prove 'Disease Status'" was posted at lifesitenews.com on June 11, 2020.
- An article by Andreas Wailzer titled "Tony Blair Tells WEF Digital Vaccine Records Are 'Important' in Preparing for the 'Next Pandemic'" was posted at lifesitenews.com on Jan. 19 2023.
- An article by Bob Hoge titled "Battle of the Brits: Tony Blair Tells Davos He Wants to Track Your Vaccine Status; Nigel Farage Calls Idea 'Pure Evil'" was posted at redstate.com on Jan. 21, 2023.

Jacinda Ardern's covid downfall

- Looking back to August 2021, an article by Nick Perry titled "New Zealand to Enter [Nationwide] Lockdown After Single [Covid] Case Found" was posted at apnews.com on Aug. 17, 2021.
- Looking back to January 2022, an article by Tess McClure titled "New Zealand PM Jacinda Ardern Shrugs Off Car Chase by Anti-Vaccination Protesters" was posted at theguardian.com on Jan. 25, 2022.
- Looking back to February 2022, an article by Tess McClure titled "Anti-Covid Vaccine Mandate Protesters Chase New Zealand's Jacinda Ardern Outside School" was posted at theguardian.com on Feb. 23, 2022.
- Looking back to June 2022, an article by Tess McClure titled "Threats Against Jacinda Ardern Nearly Tripled [Because of a Backlash Against Vaccinations]" was posted at theguardian.com on June 12, 2022.
- Looking back to September 2022, an article by Nick Perry titled "New Zealand Removes Most Covid Rules [Including Mask and Vaccine Mandates] as Cases Wane" was posted at apnews.com on Sept. 12, 2022.
- A Reuters article by Praveen Menon titled "Jacinda Ardern Leaves Mixed Legacy [Praised Internationally, but Extremely Unpopular at Home–Mainly Due to Nationwide Lockdown Over a Single Infection]" was posted at reuters.com on Jan. 19, 2023.
- An article by Daniel Hannan titled "Jacinda Ardern's Downfall [In New Zealand] Is the Latest Sign Voters Are Finally Starting to Regret Lockdowns" was posted at telegraph.co.uk on Jan. 21, 2023.

Other international covid

• An article titled "Global Covid-19 Tracker" was posted at kff.org on Jan. 24, 2023.

- An article by Anna Rouw, Adam Wexler and Jennifer Kates titled "Assessing the Role of Treaties, Conventions, Institutions and Other International Agreements in the Global Covid-19 Response: Implications for the Future" was posted at kff.org on Jan. 24, 2023.
- An article by Sarah Al-Arshani titled "Cruise Line Companies Have Sold Their Massive Ships for Scrap Overseas After the Pandemic Wrecked the Industry; Here's a Look Inside Ship-Breaking Yards" was posted at businessinsider.com on Jan. 25, 2023.
- An article by Nicholas Gordon titled "Bill Gates Says No Country 'Got an A' for Covid Response and 'We'll Never Know the True Death Numbers' in China" was posted at fortune.com on Jan. 26, 2023.

International gender outlook

- An article by Nick Gutteridge titled "[British Sir] Keir Starmer: 16-Year-Olds Are Too Young to Change Legal Gender" was posted at telegraph.co.uk on Jan. 15, 2023.
- An article by Daniel Martin titled "[Britain] Labor's Lisa Nandy Suggests 13-Year-Olds Should Be 'Taken Seriously' If They Want to Change Gender" was posted at telegraph.co.uk on Jan. 19, 2023.
- An article by Sean O'Driscoll titled "Christian Teacher Who Spent 100 Days Behind Bars for Refusing to Use Gender-Neutral Pronouns Is Sacked by His School [Wilson's Hospital School in Ireland] Following 'Chaotic' Disciplinary Hearing" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Jan. 20, 2023.
- An article by Warner Todd Huston titled "[British] Female Shot Put Champ [Amelia Strickler] Blasts Plan to Allow Trans Athletes to Compete in Women's Category" was posted at breitbart.com on Jan. 22, 2023.
- An article by Eirian Jane Prosser titled "JK Rowling Slams Trans Rights Activist Who 'Fantasized About Brutal Deaths' of Gender-Critical Feminists at Kellie-Jay Keen Rally" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Jan. 22, 2023.
- An article by David Harsanyi titled "Sports Media in Hysterics Over [Philadelphia Flyer Professional Hockey Player Ivan] Provorov Citing Religion [Russian Orthodoxy] for Refusal to Skate in LGBT Jersey" was posted at cnsnews.com on Jan. 23, 2023.
- An article by Staff titled "Putin: 'Dictatorship of Western Elites'–Rejecting 'Mom and Dad' [and] Embracing 'Sex Change' Is 'Outright Satanism'" was posted at cnsnews.com on Jan. 23, 2023.
- An article by Emma James titled "'It's Not Like You Need the Money': Beyonce Is

Slammed for \$24 Million Show in Anti-Gay Dubai Where She Sang No Hits From Her Renaissance Album (A Homage to Queer Culture) as Restaurateur Keith McNally Says He'll 'Seat Her Next to James Corden'" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Jan. 24, 2023.

- An article by Caroline Bullock titled "Are Fans Really Shocked 'Queen Bey' was bought? Beyonce Is an LGBTQ+ Icon With a Beloved Gay Uncle-but a Homophobic Mideast Dictatorship Gave Her 24 Million Reasons to Forget All That" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Jan. 25, 2023.
- An article by Mark Harris titled "Australian Basketball Team [in Professional League] Refuses to Wear Pride Jerseys Citing Religious Beliefs, Coach 'Proud' of Decision" was posted at outkick.com on Jan. 26, 2023.

Russia-Ukraine war

- An article by Travis Tritten and Drew F. Lawrence titled "U.S. and Allies Load Ukraine With Armor and Weapons Ahead of Expected Russian Offensive" was posted at military.com on Jan. 20, 2023.
- An article by Bethany Dawson titled "U.S. Taps Its Munitions Stockpile in Israel to Send 300,000 Artillery Shells to Ukraine; Says Report (as Russia Announces New Offensive)" was posted at businessinsider.com on Jan. 21, 2023.
- An article by John Haltiwanger titled "Ukraine's Battlefields Look Like World War I, but With a New and Terrifying Addition That Leaves Troops With Almost Nowhere to Hide [Because of Modern Drones on Both Sides]" was posted at businessinsider.com on Jan. 22, 2023.
- An article by Alia Shoaib titled "Russian Reporter [Anatasia Yelsukova] From Pro-Kremlin Outlet [Readovka] Filmed Herself Appearing to Get Shot [in the Leg] Near Soledar [Ukraine]" was posted at businessinsider.com on Jan. 22, 2023.
- A Reuters article by Lidia Kelly titled "Putin Ally [Vyacheslav Volodin] Says West's Deliveries of New Weapons to Kyiv Will Lead to Global Catastrophe" was posted at reuters.com on Jan. 22, 2023.
- A Reuters article by Jake Cordell titled "Russia's [Dmitry] Medvedev Says Moscow Has Enough Weapons" was posted at reuters.com on Jan. 24, 2023.
- An article by Staff titled "Human Wave Attacks, Criminals Used as Cannon Fodder and Tens of Thousands Dead: How Putin 'Won' the Battle of Soledar in Ukraine at a Massive Cost of Human Lives" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Jan. 26, 2023.

German tanks

• An article by Luke McGee titled "Why Germany Is Struggling to Stomach the Idea of

Sending Tanks to Ukraine [Only U.S. and UK Have Delivered More Military Aid to Kyiv, but Germany Views German Tanks as Serious Escalation]" was posted at cnn.com on Jan. 21, 2023.

• An article by Kurt Zindulka titled "WW-3 Watch: German Foreign Minister [Annalena Baerbock] Declares 'We Are Fighting a War Against Russia' [Publicly Contradicting Other Leaders]" was posted at breitbart.com on Jan. 26, 2023.

Providing tanks is not so easy

- An article by Jack Newman titled "After the Fanfare, Kyiv Faces Logistical Nightmare of Getting Vehicles Delivered, Training Crews and Deploying Them to the Front Line Before Putin's Spring Offensive" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Jan. 26, 2023.
- An article by Geoff Earle titled "We Don't Have Enough Tanks to Send to Ukraine, Pentagon Admits: Biden's Promise to Send 31 Abrams Could Take Up to a Year–Because the U.S. Has to Buy More" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Jan. 26, 2023.

Will sending tanks to Ukraine end up as a good thing?

- An article by Byron York titled "U.S. Disarms Itself to Aid Ukraine" was posted at washingtonexaminer.com on Jan. 25, 2023.
- An article by David Averre titled "Germany and U.S. 'Are Poised to Send Kyiv Hundreds of Armored Vehicles'—While Putin's Spin Doctor Warns That Escalation Will 'Leave a Lasting Mark'" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Jan. 24, 2023.
- An article by Harold Mass titled "German Tanks in Ukraine: A 'Breakthrough' or 'An Act of Grave Stupidity [to Expand the War]'?" was posted at theweek.com on Jan. 25, 2023.
- An article by Jack Newman titled "The West Is Now 'Directly Involved' in Ukraine Conflict After Agreeing Tank Deal, Kremlin Says as Putin Unleashes Missile Attack on Kyiv in Response" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Jan. 26, 2023.

Are fighter jets next for Ukraine?

• An article by Jake Epstein titled "Now That Ukraine Is Finally Getting the Tanks It Wants, It's Already Looking for the Next Big Thing–Fighter Jets" was posted at businessinsider. com on Jan. 25, 2023.

Will U.S. troops be drawn into battle?

• An article by Lara Jakes titled "U.S. Extends Troop Deployment in Romania, at Ukraine War's Doorstep" was posted at nytimes.com on Jan. 21, 2023.

Russia eyes U.S. arms left in Afghanistan

• An article by Sakashi Tiwari titled "Russia Turns to Taliban for Weapons; Reports Claim After Iran and North Korea, Moscow Eyes U.S. Arms In Afghanistan" was posted at eurasiantimes.com on Jan. 26, 2023.

Burning of Koran in Sweden

- A Reuters article by Omer Berberoglu, Ezgi Erkoyun, Bulent Usta, Niklas Pollard and Simon Johnson titled "Protests in Stockholm (Including Koran-Burning) Draw Strong Condemnation From Turkey" was posted at reuters.com on Jan. 22, 2023.
- An article by Eleanor Dye and James Reynolds titled "Sweden's Chances of Joining NATO Go Up in Flames After Koran Book-Burning: Turkey's President Erdogan Says the Swedes 'Should Not Expect Our Support' After Anti-Islam Politician's Stunt' was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Jan. 23, 2023.
- An article by James Reynolds titled "Islamic World Focuses It Anger on Sweden Over Koran Stunt: Muslims Across the Globe Set Fire to Swedish Flags in Retaliation for Book-Burning" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Jan. 24, 2023.

Will Finland seek NATO if Sweden is denied?

• An article by Leo Laikola and Selean Hacaoglu titled "Finland Floats Solo NATO Entry After [Turkey's] Erdogan Rejects Sweden" was posted at bloomberg.com on Jan. 24, 2023.

Other comments about Ukraine

- An article by Snejana Farberov titled "Top Zelensky Aide, 9 Others Resign as Ukraine Cracks Down on Corruption" was posted at nypost.com on Jan. 24, 2023.
- An article by James Lynch titled "Zelenskyy Thanks BlackRock, JPMorgan, Goldman Sachs for Supporting 'Big Business' of Ukraine Reconstruction" was posted at dailycaller.com on Jan. 24, 2023.

Comments about Russian ships and U.S.

- A video and an article by Heather Mongilio titled "Video: [U.S.] Coast Guard Tracking Russian Intelligence [Gathering] Ship Off Hawaii" were posted at usni.org (U.S. Naval Institute) on Jan. 19, 2023.
- An article by Will Stewart titled "Putin's Navy Frigate Armed With Hypersonic Missiles 'Sailed Towards U.S. in the Atlantic in a Show of Strength' After Passing Britain; Russian Telegram Channel Claims" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Jan. 24, 2023.

Other comments about Russia

- An article by Niamh Cavanagh titled "Russia's Relationship With U.S. at Its 'Lowest Historical Point': Kremlin" was posted at yahoo.com on Jan. 20, 2023.
- An article by Chris Tomlinson titled "Iran-Born Brothers Convicted of Spying in Sweden for Russia" was posted at breitbart.com on Jan. 22, 2023.
- An article by Ari Blaff titled "Ex-FBI Official [Charles McGonigal] Involved in Trump-Russia Probe Indicted for Working on Behalf of Sanctioned Russian Oligarch [Oleg Deripaska]" was posted at national review.com on Jan. 23, 2023.

Comments about Russia and China

• An article by Seth Robson titled "Russian Warship Armed With Hypersonic Missiles to Train With Chinese, South African Navies" was posted at stripes.com on Jan. 24, 2023.

Comments about China

- An article by Michael W. Chapman titled "Report: U.S. Weapons Industry Not Prepared for a Conflict With China" was posted at cnsnews.com on Jan. 23, 2023.
- An article by Staff titled "Box Office for 2023 Chinese New Year Holidays Exceeds 1.8 Billion Yuan on First Day of Holidays" was posted at globaltimes.com on Jan. 22, 2023.
- An article by John Hayward titled "China Abandons Political Propaganda Films for First New Year Box Office After Protests" was posted at breitbart.com on Jan. 23, 2023.

Comments about China and Taiwan

• An article by Susan Jones titled "Chairman of New China Committee [Wisconsin Republican Mike Gallagher]: "We Are in the Danger Zone With Respect to Taiwan" was posted at cnsnews.com on Jan. 25, 2023.

Israel leadership seeking to weaken Supreme Court

- An article by Isabel Debre and Josef Federman titled "Israel's New Government Unveils Plan to Weaken Supreme Court [Allowing Lawmakers to Pass Laws That the High Court Has Struck Down and Effectively Deemed Unconstitutional]" was posted at apnews.com on Jan. 4, 2023.
- An article by Staff titled "Tens of Thousands of Israelis Protest Netanyahu's Legal Changes" was posted at aljazeera.com on Jan. 14, 2023.

- An article by Staff titled "Huge Crowds [Tens of Thousands] in Israel Again Protest Netanyahu's Legal Changes" was posted at aljazeera.com on Jan. 22, 2023.
- A Reuters article by Ari Rabinovitch titled "Israel's Top Judge [Esther Hayut] Says Government Judicial Reform Plan Will Crush Justice System" was posted at reuters.com on Jan. 12, 2023.
- A Reuters article by Emily Rose titled "Tens of Thousands of Israelis Protest Against Netanyahu Justice Plans" was posted at reuters.com on Jan. 21, 2023.

Other comments about Israel

- Looking back to October 2022, an article by Yonah Jeremy Bob titled "Netanyahu Reveals New Details on Mossad's Operations in Iran" was posted at jpost.com on Oct. 17, 2022.
- An article by Yonah Jeremy Bob titled "CIA Helped Israeli Mossad Agents Escape Complicated Mission Abroad [in Iran in 2018]—Pompeo" was posted at jpost.com on Jan. 24, 2023.
- A Reuters article by James MacKenzie and Ali Sawafta titled "Israeli Lawmakers Demand Clearance of Bedouin Encampment" was posted at reuters.com on Jan. 23, 2023.
- An article by Tovah Lazaroff titled "Netanyahu: Illegal Construction Is Not Allowed–Not From Palestinians or Settlers" was posted at jpost.com on Jan. 24, 2023
- An article by Tovah Lazaroff titled "Israel's Netanyahu, King Abdullah Meet in Jordan about Temple Mount Tensions" was posted at jpost.com on Jan. 24, 2023.
- An article by Mallory Shelbourne titled "Carrier USS George H. W. Bush in Eastern Mediterranean in Joint U.S.–Israel Exercise [Called] Juniper Oak" was posted at usni.org (U.S. Naval Institute) on Jan. 25, 2023.
- An article by Jack Wright titled "Tensions Rise in Gaza: Israel Launches Airstrikes in Response to Rocket Fire From Hamas Militants Following Deadliest Army Raid on the West Bank in Years" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Jan. 26, 2023.

Comments about Iran

- An article by Jon Gambrell titled "Analysis: Stakes Rise as Iran Can Fuel 'Several' Atom Bombs" was posted at apnews.com on Jan. 25, 2023.
- A Reuters article by Dubai newsroom titled "Iranian Currency Falls to Record Low Amid Isolation and Sanctions" was posted at reuters.com on Jan. 21, 2023.
- An article by Editor titled "Iran's Weapon Exports Are Becoming a Big Problem for the

West" was posted at oilprice.com on Jan. 24, 2023.

• A Reuters article by Daniel Latona titled "Iranian Chess Player [Sara Khadem Age 25] Who Competed Without Hijab [and Defected to Spain] Meets With Spanish PM" was posted at reuters.com on Jan. 25, 2023.

Comments about Saudi Arabia

- An article by Vishesh Raisinghani titled "Saudi Arabia Just Said They Are Now 'Open' to the Idea of Trading in Currencies Besides the U.S. Dollar–3 Reasons Not to Worry [Replacing the Dollar Would Be Hard; Other Countries Have a Lot of Catching Up; the U.S. Will Still Be Okay]" was posted at moneywise.com on Jan. 20, 2023.
- A Reuters article by Alaa Swilam titled "Saudi Arabia Condemns Israeli Raid in [Palestinian Town of] Jenin" was posted at reuters.com on Jan. 26, 2023.

Pakistan court overturns verdict

- Looking back to January 2018, an article by Asad Hashim titled "Police Killing of [Aspiring Male Model] Naqeebullah Mehsud Angers Pakistanis" was posted at aljazeera.com on Jan. 18, 2018.
- An article titled "Pakistani Court Acquits Police [a Former Senior Police Officer and 17 Others] in [2018] Naqeebullah Mehsud Murder Case" posted at aljazeera.com on Jan. 23, 2023.

Prince Andrew

- Looking back to January 2022, an article by Lee Brown, Sara Nathan and Natalie O'Neill titled "Queen Elizabeth Strips Prince Andrew of Royal and Military Titled" was posted at nypost. com on Jan. 13, 2022.
- An article by Nika Shakhnazarova titled "King Charles Evicts Disgraced Prince Andrew From Buckingham Palace: Report" was posted at nypost.com on Jan. 26, 2023.

International miscellaneous news

- An article by Michelle De Pacina titled "Knife-Wielding Roosters [With Blades Tied to Roosters] Kill 2 Men in Cockfighting Event in India [at Three-Day Celebration of the Hindu Makar Sankrati Festival]" was posted at nextshark.com on Jan. 20, 2023.
- An article by Erbil Gunasti titled "All Eyes Are on the Borderlands of Russia and Ukraine
- -but Life Hasn't Stopped Elsewhere With Global Powers Circling Over Civil Wars Still Raging in the Middle East" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Jan. 21, 2023.

- An article by Ari Blaff titled "Canada Agrees to Repatriate Nearly Two Dozen Citizens [Four Men, Six Women and 13 Infants] From ISIS Detainment Camp [in Northern Syria]" was posted at national review.com on Jan. 21, 2023.
- An article by Chris Tomlinson titled "[36] Trudeau Government-Funded Groups Demand Venue [The Tire Center in Ottawa] Shut Down Jordan Peterson Event [Promoting His Book]" was posted at breitbart.com on Jan. 22, 2023.
- An article by Danielle Wallace titled "Peru Evacuates Hundreds of Tourists From [Inca Trail and] Machu Picchu Amid Widespread Violent Protests, Government Crackdown" was posted at foxnews.com on Jan. 22, 2023.
- An article by Bethany Dawson titled "Young [British] Girl Wins \$48.3 Million Settlement After Having All Her Limbs Amputated Following Missed Meningitis and Sepsis Diagnosis" was posted at businessinsider.com on Jan. 22, 2023.
- A Reuters article by Renju Jose titled "Australia to Speed Up Purchase of Sea Mines to Shore Up Maritime Defense" was posted at reuters.com on Jan. 22, 2023.
- An article by Samantha Pearson and Ryan Dube titled "Brazil and Argentina Discuss Creation of Common Currency [Reviving an Idea Aimed at Reducing Reliance on the U.S. Dollar]" was posted at wsj.com on Jan. 23, 2023.
- An article by Tahir Sherani, Qazi Hassan and Ghalib Nihad titled "Hours After Major Outage Hits Pakistan, Government Says Power Restoration Under Way" was posted at dawn.com on Jan. 23, 2023.
- An article by Andrew Mark Miller titled "State Department Issues Cancun Travel Warning After Taxi Drivers Attack Uber Drivers, Passengers" was posted at foxnews.com on Jan. 24, 2023.
- An article by Dzirhan Mahadzir titled "Japan Issues Military Equipment Wish List That Includes Hypersonic Weapons, Unmanned Systems" was posted at usni.org (U.S. Naval Institute) on Jan. 25, 2023.

.

"Eye on the World" comment: The following headlines are about articles that involve the United States. The articles were not posted, but the headlines give the essence of the story.

Muhammad and Jesus

• An article by Hope Sloop titled "Hamline University Professor Is Fired for Showing 14th

Century Painting of the Prophet Muhammad to Class After a Muslim Student Complained That It Offended Her Religion—Despite Being Warned Before the Image Was Put on Screen" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Jan. 8, 2023.

- An article by Stephen M. Lepore titled "'Distressed' Hamline University Faculty Calls on Head to Resign After Firing Are Professor Who Showed Image of Prophet Muhammad—Warns Incident Caused 'Great Harm' to the College's Reputation" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Jan. 25, 2023.
- An article by Alyssa Guzman titled "U.S. Merchant Marine Academy [in Kings Point, New York] Is Forced to Cover Up Decades-Old Painting of Jesus Walking on Water Because It 'Denigrates Non-Christians'" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Jan. 25, 2023.

Politicians get richer

- Looking back to January 2022, an government record titled "Banning Insider Trading in Congress Act" (which was proposed by Missouri Senator Josh Hawley) was posted at congress.gov on Jan. 13, 2022.
- An article by Chuck Ross titled "Convenient Timing: Pelosi Sold \$3 Million of Google Stock Weeks Before DOJ Launched Antitrust Probe" was posted at freebeacon.com on Jan. 25, 2023.
- An article by Warren Rojas titled "[Missouri Senator] Josh Hawley Needles Nancy Pelosi by Renaming His Congressional Stock Trading Ban Bill After Her ['Preventing Elected Leaders from Owning Securities and Investments' (Spells Pelosi) Act]" was posted at businessinsider. com on Jan. 25, 2023.

Shooting in Monterey Park, California

- An article by Emma James titled "First Two Victims of Chinese Lunar New Year Dance Studio [in Monterey Park] Massacre Are Hero Ballroom Owner Who Rushed Gunman Before Being Shot and Aunt (Who Had 'Last Dance' Before Mass Shooting)—as Death Toll Rises to 11" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Jan. 23, 2023.
- An article by Awr Hawkins titled "Man [26] Who Disarmed Lunar New Year Celebration Shooter [at Second Location]: I Had to Take the Gun 'Or Everyone Else Would Have Died'" was posted at breitbart.com on Jan. 23, 2023.
- An article by Lois Beckett titled "Monterey Park Shooting Suspect (72) Found Dead of Self-Inflicted Gunshot" was posted at theguardian.com on Jan. 23, 2023.
- An article by Marc Ang titled "Chinese New Year Mass Murder: Media Focused on Misinformation and Left Wing Talking Points, Ignored Important Angles" was posted at cnsnews.com on Jan. 25, 2023.

Shooting in Half Moon Bay California

- An article by Awr Hawkins titled "67-Year-Old Zhao Chunli in Custody After 7 Shot Dead in Gun-Controlled California" was posted at breitbart.com on Jan. 23, 2023.
- A video and an article by Harriet Alexander titled "[67-Year-Old] Chinese Farm Worker Shoots Dead 7 Fellow Laborers After 'Workplace Dispute' in San Francisco: Dramatic Footage Shows Moment Suspect Being Arrested" were posted at dailymail.co.uk on Jan. 24, 2023.

Third shooting in California

• An article by Awr Hawkins titled "Eight Shot in Oakland: Third Shooting in Three Days in Gun-Controlled California" was posted at breitbart.com on Jan. 24, 2023.

Antifa violence in Atlanta

- An article by Paul Bois titled "Leftists Riot in Atlanta, Light Police Car on Fire, Break Windows" was posted at breitbart.com on Jan. 21, 2023.
- An article by Haley Chi-Sing and Jessica Chasmar titled "Democrats Largely Silent on Anti-Police Violence in Atlanta After Night of Chaos, Smashed Windows" was posted at foxnews.com on Jan. 22, 2023.
- An article by Caroline Downey titled "Local Reporter Calls Atlanta Protest 'Largely Peaceful' Despite Violence, Arson, Multiple Arrests" was posted at national review.com on Jan. 22, 2023.
- An article by Sarah Arnold titled "CNN Claims Atlanta Riots Weren't 'Violent' as City Burns [With Cars on Fire, Smashed Windows, Shooting Fireworks at Buildings, etc.]" was posted at townhall.com on Jan. 22, 2023.
- An article by Lewis Pennock titled "The Woke, Spoiled Children Trying to Set Fire to Atlanta: Maine Millionaire's Son, Award-Winning Clarinetist, Trans Nonbinary Activist and the Middle-Class Vegan All Arrested for Domestic Terrorism During Antifa Riots" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Jan. 23, 2023.
- An article by Emma James titled "Atlanta Antifa Terror Suspect Worked as a Production Assistant for CNN and Is Daughter of UK Foreign Office Consultant and New Jersey-Based Chinese Pharma Tycoon" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Jan. 23, 2023.
- An article by Joe Schoffstall titled "Stacey Abrams Adviser [Marisa Pyle at 'Fair Fight Action'] Said Burning Police Car, Smashing Windows Isn't 'Violence' After Anti-Cop Chaos' was posted at foxnews.com on Jan. 24, 2023.

Deficit

• An article by Star Parker titled "National Debt Reflects a Nation That Has Lost Its Way" was posted at cnsnews.com on Jan. 25, 2023.

Comments about government and corporate snooping

• An article by Katherine Tanglakis-Lippert titled "A Bored Hacktivist Browsing an Unsecured Airline Server Stumbled Upon National Security Secrets (Including the FBI's 'No-Fly' List); She Says What She Found Reveals a 'Perverse Outgrowth of the Surveillance State' "was posted at businessinsider.com on Jan. 22, 2023.

Comments about government and corporate censorship

- An article by Bryan Jung titled "Climate Activists Alarmed That Twitter Under Musk Allows More Dissenting Views on Global Warning" was posted at theepochtimes.com on Jan. 22, 2023.
- An article by Staff titled "AT&T's DirecTV Cancels NewsMax in Censorship Move" was posted at newsmax.com on Jan. 25, 2023.

Comments about free speech

- An article by Matt Palumbo titled "How George Soros Co-Opts the Media and Keeps Criticism Down" was posted at nypost.com on Jan. 23, 2023.
- An article by Matt Palumbo titled "How George Soros Funds 'Fact Checkers' to Silence Dissent" was posted at nypost.com on Jan. 25, 2023.

Was Harris ignorant or devious?

• An article by Katelyn Caralle titled "Did Kamala Forget [Important Part of] the Declaration [of Independence]? VP Says All Americans Are 'Endowed With the Right to Liberty and the Pursuit of Happiness' but Leaves Out 'Life' in Remarks Demanding Reinstated Abortion Rights on 50th Anniversary of Roe vs. Wade Decision" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Jan. 22, 2023. ("Life, Liberty and the pursuit of Happiness.")

50th anniversary of Roe vs. Wade decision

- A video and an article by Breccan F. Thies titled "Watch Live: Pro-Life Americans March for Life in First Year After Overturn of Roe vs. Wade" were posted at breitbart.com on Jan. 20, 2023.
- An article by Sarah Arnold titled "Defiant Kamala Harris Travels to DeSantis' Turf [in

Tallahassee, Florida] to Fight for So-Called Abortion 'Right'" was posted at townhall.com on Jan. 22, 2023.

• An article by Katelyn Caralle titled "[Pro-Abortion] Protesters Swarm Justice Brett Kavanaugh's Maryland Home on 50th Anniversary of Roe vs. Wade–and Just Months After Man Was Arrested in Attempted Assassination Plot" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Jan. 23, 2023.

Comments about pro-life

- An article by Leif Le Mahieu titled "Pro-Lifers Celebrate First March for Life Since SCOTUS Victory, Plan for Future" was posted at dailywire.com on Jan. 20, 2023.
- A video and an article by Katherine Hamilton titled "Watch: Pro-Life Activist Details Heartwarming Story of Healing After Abortion" were posted at breitbart.com on Jan. 23, 2023.
- An article by Breccan F. Thies titled "Pro-Life Americans: 'The Fight Is Not Over'—GOP 'Definitely Not' Doing Enough to Promote Life" was posted at breitbart.com on Jan. 23, 2023.
- An article by Spencer J. Fairfield titled "Mississippi AG [Lynn] Fitch: 'We've Closed Roe and Now We Get to Ride the Dobbs Era'" was posted at cnsnews.com on Jan. 23, 2023.
- An article by Michael W. Chapman titled "13 Faith Leaders Sue, Claim Missouri Abortion Ban Violates Separation of Church and State" was posted at cnsnews.com on Jan. 24, 2023.

Attacks against pro-life facilities

- Looking back to November 2022, an article by Emma Colton titled "Data Show There Have Been 22 Times More Attacks on Pro-Lifers Than Pro-Choice Groups Since Supreme Court Leak" was posted at foxnews.com on Nov. 1, 2022.
- An article by Dillon Burroughs titled "FBI Offers \$25,000 Reward for Information on Pro-Life Pregnancy Center Attacks" was posted at dailywire.com on Jan. 19, 2023.
- An article by Michael W. Chapman titled "DOJ: 2 People Indicted for Spray-Painting Threats on Pro-Life Crisis Pregnancy Centers" was posted at cnsnews.com on Jan. 25, 2023.
- An article by Michael W. Chapman titled "Report: 278 Attacks on U.S. Catholic Churches [in the United States] Since May 2020 [With 121 of Those Attacks Since SCOTUS Decision]" was posted at cnsnews.com on Jan. 25, 2023.

Joe Biden is definitely pro-abortion

• An article by Staff titled "[Oklahoma Republican] Senator James Lankford: 'Biden Administration' Is 'Most Pro-Abortion Presidency in American History'" was posted at

cnsnews.com on Jan. 25, 2023.

Comments about pro-abortion

- Looking back to July 2022, an article by Liz Wolfe titled "Elizabeth Warren Wants to Shut Down All of the Country's Crisis Pregnancy Centers" was posted at reason.com on July 14, 2022.
- Looking back to September 2022, an article by Staff titled "Religious Pro-Life Americans Under Attack: A Threat Assessment of Post-Dobbs America" was posted at religiousfreedom institute.org in September 2022.
- An article by Georgiana Constantin-Parke titled "Pro-Choice [Choosing Abortion] Is a Lie When the Choice Is Made for You" was posted at cnsnews.com on Jan. 20, 2023.
- An article by Brittany Bernstein titled "Lone Abortion Clinic In Northwest Florida [Pensacola] Permanently Closes After [Discovery of] Three Women Hospitalized [With Serious Injuries From Treatment Over a 9 Month Span]" was posted at national review.com on Jan. 20, 2023.
- An article by Katherine Hamilton titled "'Praise Jesus for Abortions': Pro-Abortion Activists Screams at People Praying at March for Life" was posted at breitbart.com on Jan. 23, 2023.
- An article by Spencer J. Fairfield titled "Dr. Skop OB/GYN: FDA's Decision to Allow Abortion Pills at Pharmacies Is 'Clearly Politically Driven'" was posted at cnsnews.com on Jan. 23, 2023.
- An article by Catherine Salgado titled "N.Y. Legislature Votes to Codify Abortion in State Constitution—Measure Goes to Voters in 2024" was posted at pjmedia.com on Jan. 25, 2023.

Attacks against pro-abortion facilities

• Looking back to June 2022, an article by Alison Durkee titled "Attacks on Abortion Providers Surged in 2021; Report Finds as Supreme Court Overturns Roe vs. Wade" was posted at forbes.com on June 24, 2022.

Organization teaching children about sex

• An article by Mairead Elordi titled "Alleged Sex Talks With 6-Year-Olds Prompt Ohio Parents to Sue School District [Hilliard City Schools in Columbus]; Superintendent Responds" was posted at dailywire.com on Jan. 19, 2023.

- An article by Hannah Grossman titled "Planned Parenthood Sex Educator Teaches How Minors Can Acquire 'Spicy Toys' or Substitute With Vegetables" was posted at foxnews.com on Jan. 20, 2023.
- An article by Laurel Duggan titled "'Child Protection' Organization [The Protasia Foundation] Fought Against Efforts to Crack Down on Childlike Sex Dolls, Cartoon Child Porn" was posted at dailycaller.com on Jan. 22, 2023.

Transgender-school matters

- An article by Christina Buttons titled "California [Davis Joint Unified] School District Invited Students [Age] 12 and Up to Lecture on Radical Gender Theory" was posted at dailywire.com on Jan. 20, 2023.
- An article by Andrea Cavallier titled "Defiant California Teacher Boasts About Helping Students Change Their Gender Identity Without Their Parents' Knowledge, and Claims 'My Job, Which Is a Public Service, Is to Protect Kids'" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Jan. 25, 2023.

Transgender-Minnesota and Tony Dungy

- An article titled "Push at Capitol to Fund Menstrual Products for Students in Minnesota Public Schools" was posted at star-tribune.com on Jan. 12, 2023.
- An article by Matteo Cina titled "Minnesota Democrat Argues for Menstrual Products in Boys' Bathrooms: 'Not All Who Menstruate Are Female' "was posted at foxnews.com on Jan. 18, 2023.
- An article by Jenna Lemoncelli titled "Tony Dungy Roasted Over Tweet About 'Litter Boxes in School Bathrooms'" was posted at nypost.com on Jan. 19, 2023.
- An article by Evan Frank titled "[Former NFL Coach and Current Broadcaster] Tony Dungy Apologizes for Controversial Cat Litter Tweet That Sparked Outrage and Backlash" was posted at indystar.com on Jan. 21, 2023.

Transgender-miscellaneous

• An article by Olivia Rondeau titled "'They Want to Be Feared': Dave Chappelle Slams Violent Trans Activists Who Tried to Cancel Him" was posted at thepostmillennial.com on Jan. 25, 2023.

Comments about educating our youth

• An article by Staff titled "[Bill] Maher Rips Dems for Leftist Indoctrination in Schools: 'Outrageous and Somebody Needs to Answer for It'" was posted at dailywire.com on Jan. 22, 2023.

Comments about China's influence on American child-rearing

- An article by Heather Kaye titled "China Helped Raise My American Kids and They Turned Out Fine" was posted at nytimes.com on Jan. 18, 2023.
- An article by Kieran Press-Reynolds titled "Texas College Students Say They Are Unfazed by the Recent Statewide TikTok Bans on Campus and Can Easily Circumvent Them" was posted at businessinsider.com on Jan. 20, 2023.
- An article by Helen Raleigh titled "For the Sake of Your Kids, Don't Let Dictator Xi Jinping Be a Co-Parent" was posted at thefederalist.com on Jan. 24, 2023.

Climate warriors

- An article by John Downey titled "Duke Energy, Southeast Hydrogen Hub [Coalition Which Is One of 33 Organizations Invited to Apply for Part of \$8 Billion in Federal Matching Grants] Clear First Hurdle for Receiving \$1.25 Billion Federal Grant" was posted at bizjournals. com on Jan. 20, 2023.
- An article by Susannah Luthi titled "Media Silent on Biden Administration Plan to Snatch Public Land for Solar Farms" was posted at freebeacon.com on Jan. 21, 2023.
- An article by David Ng titled "Netflix Maintains Gulfstream Private Jet While Preaching Climate Change Activism" was posted at breitbart.com on Jan. 21, 2023.
- An article by Andrew Blakers titled "Batteries Get Hyped, but Pumped Hydro Provides the Vast Majority of Long-Term Energy Storage Essential for Renewable Power" was posted at the the conversation.com on Jan. 22, 2023.
- An article by Ryan Beene and Josh Saul titled "Wind Turbines Taller Than the Statue of Liberty Are Falling Over" was posted at bloomberg.com on Jan. 23, 2023.
- An article by William Dahl titled "Tiny Texas County [Coke County Has 3,300 Residents] Doubles Wealth in Two Years With Revolutionary Technology [Wind Farms Are Paying Landowners Annual Royalties]" was posted at benzinga.com on Jan. 25, 2023.

Jane Fonda connects racism and climate crisis

- Looking back to December 2022, an article by James Murphy titled "Jane Fonda: 'If There Were No Racism, There Would Be No Climate Crisis" was posted at newamerican.com on Dec. 8, 2022.
- An article by Cortney O'Brien titled "Jane Fonda Links the 'Climate Crisis' to Racism: 'Everything's Connected' "was posted at foxnews.com on Jan. 26, 2023.

Climate alarmism is good for Al Gore

- An article by Paul Farrell titled "How Al Gore Has Made \$330 Million With Climate Alarmism: Former VP Made a Fortune After Losing to George W. Bush When He Set Up a Green Investment Firm Now Worth \$36 Billion That Pays Him \$2 Million a Month—as He Warns About 'Rain Bombs' and 'Boiling Oceans'" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Jan. 19, 2023.
- An article by Thomas Catenacci titled "Al Gore Has History of Climate Predictions, Statements Proven False" was posted at foxnews.com on Jan. 22, 2023.

Green energy vs. coal

- Looking back to September 2022, an article by Chuck DeVore titled "As America Self-Destructs With Green Energy, China Preps for War With Coal" was posted at thefederalist.com on Sept. 2, 2022.
- Looking back to November 2022, an article by Ian Hanchett titled "Van Jones on Biden's 'Dumb' Vow to Kill Coal Plants; You Need Coal for Green Energy" was posted at breitbart.com on Nov. 7, 2022.

Recent California weather due to climate change?

- An article by Charlotte Pence Bond titled "After Newsom, Others Tie California Weather to Climate Change, Experts Say Not So Fast" was posted at dailywire.com on Jan. 19, 2023.
- An article by Louis Sahagun titled "For All Their Ferocity, California Storms Were Not Likely Caused by Global Warming; Experts Say" was posted at latimes.com on Jan. 19, 2023.

Biden's next climate hurdle

• An article by Chris Megerian, Hannah Fingerhut and Matthew Daly titled "Biden's Next Climate Hurdle: Enticing Americans to Buy Green" was posted at apnews.com on Jan. 22, 2023.

Fossil fuel-Biden's plan from day 1

• Looking back to March 2022, an article by Staff titled "[Journalist Dan] Bongino: Destruction of U.S. Fossil Fuel Has Been Biden Administration's 'Energy Suicide Plan' Since Day 1" was posted at foxnews.com on March 12, 2022.

Reminder about Keystone XL Pipeline

• Looking back to January 2021, an article by Penny Starr titled "American Workers, Business Leaders on Biden Axing Keystone Pipeline: 'Slap in Face' to Union Members" was posted at breitbart.com on Jan. 21, 2021.

- Looking back to January 2021, an article by Joel B. Pollak titled "Biden Kills Up to 70,000 Jobs on First Day in Office" was posted at breitbart.com on Jan. 22, 2021.
- An article by Jacob Bliss titled "Quietly Released Energy Department Report Admits Mistake in Canceling Keystone XL Pipeline, Shows Economic Benefits" was posted at breitbart.com on Jan. 22, 2023.

Fossil fuel-miscellaneous comments

- An article by Erik Shilling titled "GM Is Investing Almost \$1 Billion [\$854 Million] in New V8 Engines [and \$64 Million in EV Efforts; GM Expects to Still Be Selling Gas Trucks and SUVs Because the Towing Range in Electric Vehicles Is Still Poor]" was posted at jalopnik.com on Jan. 20, 2023.
- An article by Susan Jones titled "Energy Secretary Granholm Slams GOP Bill to Protect Strategic Petroleum Reserve" was posted at cnsnews.com on Jan. 24, 2023.
- An article by Lindsay Kornick titled "Karine Jean-Pierre Warns House Republicans Want to Raise Gas Prices: 'She Did Not Just Say This'" was posted at foxnews.com on Jan. 24, 2023.
- An article by Craig Bannister titled "9 of the 10 Markets With Highest Gasoline Prices Run by Democrats in 2022" was posted at cnsnews.com on Jan. 24, 2023.
- An article by Ines Ferre titled "Gas Prices Could Reach \$4 by April–'Maybe Sooner': Analyst" was posted at yahoo.com on Jan. 25, 2023.
- An article by Missy Ryan titled "Biden Vowed to Punish Saudis Over Oil Cut; That's No Longer the Plan" was posted at washingtonpost.com on Jan. 26, 2023.

Comments about electric vehicles

- An article by Tom Ravenscroft titled "Becoming All-Electric a 'Natural Evolution' Says [American Motorcycle Company] Harley-Davidson CEO [Jochen Zeitz]" was posted at dezeen.com on Jan. 13, 2023.
- An article by Tim Levin titled "Solar Electric Vehicle Startup [California-Based Company 'Aptera'] Says Its Car Will Go 400 Miles on a Full Battery and Never Needs to Be Charged" was posted at businessinsider.com on Jan. 23, 2023.
- An article by Tim Levin titled "Ram Finally Has an Electric Truck to Take on Tesla's Cybertruck, the F-150 Lightning, and Chevy" was posted at businessinsider.com on Jan. 24, 2023.

- An article by Alexa St. John titled "New Electric Cars Come With a Built-In Mystery: Nobody Can Predict Their Resale Value" was posted at businessinsider.com on Jan. 24, 2023.
- An article by Ryan Erik King titled "Driving 100 Miles in an EV Is Now More Expensive Than in an ICE [Internal Combustion Engine]" was posted at jalopnik.com on Jan. 25, 2023.
- An article by Jing Pan titled "'No Way to Charge This Battery': This Tesla Owner Got Stranded on Christmas Eve Because His Model S Failed in the Cold–Here's Why EVs Can Struggle When Temperatures Plunge" was posted at moneywise.com on Jan. 25, 2023.

Taxes

- An article by Stephen Moore titled "It's Official: Trump's Tax Cuts Paid for Themselves" was posted at cnsnews.com on Jan. 23, 2023.
- An article by Matt Delaney titled "Proposed Wealth Tax in California Would Make Rich Residents Pay Even After They Leave State" was posted at washingtontimes.com on Jan. 24, 2023.

Inflation

- An article by Jing Pan titled "'God Have Mercy on Us All': Robert Kiyosaki Warned That the Economy Is the 'Biggest Bubble' in History and Urged Investors to Dump Paper Assets–Here Are 3 Real Assets He Likes Instead [Gold, Silver and Bitcoin]" was posted at moneywise.com on Jan. 21, 2023.
- An article by John Carney titled "Recession Looms: Index of Leading Indicators Dropped Sharply Again in December" was posted at breitbart.com on Jan. 23, 2023.
- An article by Betsy McCaughey titled "Spendaholic Politicians Are Destroying Your Economic Future" was posted at creators.com on Jan. 25, 2023.

Finances

- An article by Dana Anderson titled "Housing Market Update: Home Prices Post Small Increase as Mortgage-Rate Drop Attracts Buyers" was posted at redfin.com on Jan. 19, 2023.
- A Reuters article by Leah Douglas titled "High Egg Prices Should Be Investigated, U.S. Farm Group [Cal-Maine Foods, Which Controls 20% of Retail Egg Market] Says" was posted at reuters.com on Jan. 20, 2023.
- An article by Charles Passy titled "New Postal Rates Go Into Effect Sunday: It Will Now Cost 63 Cents to Mail a Letter" was posted at marketwatch.com on Jan. 22, 2023.

- An article by Stephen M. Lepore titled "Appalachia Residents [in Murphy, North Carolina] Claim They Are Being Driven Out of Their Once Peaceful Neighborhood After Crypto Mines Generating the Noise of Jet Engines Opened Without Warning" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Jan. 22, 2023.
- An article by Michael Corkery titled "Walmart Raises Starting Wages for Store Workers [Jumping From \$12-18 an Hour to \$14-19 an Hour] was posted at nytimes.com on Jan. 24, 2023.
- An article by Jing Pan titled "Bank of America Warns That the U.S. Economy Will Begin to Lose 175,000 Jobs Per Month in Q1 of 2023, Expects a 'Harder Landing' Rather Than a Softer One" was posted at moneywise.com on Jan. 25, 2023.
- An article by Hope Sloop titled "IBM Cuts 3,900 Jobs (Approximately 1.5 Percent of Its Workforce) After Company Misses Annual Cash Target in Latest Round of 'Richcession' Layoffs" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Jan. 25, 2023.
- An article by Amy Legate-Wolfe titled "Don't Even Think About Retiring Until You Have These 3 Things Fully Paid Off; Your Mortgage Isn't One of Them [School Loans; Personal Loans and Credit Cards; and Auto Loans]" was posted at moneywise.com on Jan. 25, 2023.

Citizens moving to other states

- An article by Jing Pan titled "Super Rich New Yorkers (Including Billionaire Carl Icahn) Are Fleeing the Big Apple in Droves; These Are the Top 3 States They're Escaping To [Arizona, Florida and Texas]" was posted at moneywise.com on Jan. 22, 2023.
- An article by Dani Romero titled "Texas, Florida See Biggest Population Gains as Over 600,000 Flee New York, California" was posted at yahoo.com on Jan. 25, 2023.

Illegal immigration—constitutional duty

- Looking back to November 2018, an article by Rob Natelson titled "The Feds Have a Constitutional Duty to Stop the Caravan at the Border" was posted at i2i.org on Nov. 19, 2018.
- Looking back to October 2021, an article by Rob Natelson titled "Immigration: How Biden Is Violating the Constitution" was posted at i2i.org on Oct. 21, 2021.

What has Kamala Harris done for the border crisis?

- An article by Melanie Arter titled "NYC Mayor Eric Adams Calls for Border Czar–Unaware That's VP Harris' Job" was posted at cnsnews.com on Jan. 19 2023.
- A letter to the editor titled "Send [Kamala] Harris to Davos and [John] Kerry to the Border" was posted at wsj.com on Jan. 24, 2023.

• An article by Ari Blaff titled "'Why Don't I Know Who That Is'?: NYC Mayor Rips White House for Failing to Identify Point Person in Charge of Border" was posted at national review.com on Jan. 25, 2023.

Remember what Barack Obama said about the border?

• Looking back to September 2021, an article by Staff titled "ABC News Cuts Obama's Comments Critical of Open Borders From Interview [When Obama Said: 'The Idea That We Can Just Have Open Borders Is Something That I Think, as a Practical Matter, Is Unsustainable']" was posted at americanliberty.news on Sept. 29, 2021.

Illegal immigration

- An article by Bob Price titled "Biden Administration Reports Record 250,000 Migrant Encounters Along Southwest Border in December" was posted at breitbart.com on Jan. 20, 2023.
- An article by Ildefonso Ortiz and Brandon Darby titled "Mexican Cartel Smugglers Use Budget Airline to Move Haitians Near Texas Border" was posted at breitbart.com on Jan. 26, 2023.

Comments about voting

• An article by Lisa Rathke titled "Vermont Supreme Court Rules in Favor of Noncitizen Voting [in Municipal Elections in Montpelier]" was posted at apnews.com on Jan. 23, 2023.

Comments about defunding the police

- Looking back to June 2020, an article by Paige Fernandez titled "Defunding the Police Will Actually Make Us Safer" was posted at aclu.org on June 11, 2020.
- An article by Harriet Alexander and Vanessa Serna titled "House Democratic Leader's [Katherine Clark] Daughter Accused of Spray Painting 'All Cops Are Bastards' on Boston Common Monument and Punching Cop During Arrest Appears in Court to Be Charged" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Jan. 23, 2023.

Comments about weak judges and district attorneys

- An article by Matt Palumbo titled "George Soros Spent \$40 Million Getting Lefty District
- Attorneys, Officials Elected All Over the Country" was posted at nypost.com on Jan. 22, 2023.
- An article by John Rigolizzo titled "Miami GOP Mayor: 'No Cash Bail Is Creating Lawlessness' in U.S. Cities" was posted at dailywire.com on Jan. 22, 2023.
- An article by Helenia Kelly titled "Anger as Woke Manhattan DA Lets Three Teen

Suspects Walk Free Without Charges After Battering Fox News Weatherman [Adam Klotz] on Subway–Leaving Him With Bruised Rib and Two Black Eyes" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Jan. 23, 2023.

• An article by Melanie Arter titled "U.S. Conference of Mayors President: 'No Cash Bail Is Creating Lawlessness in a Lot of Our U.S. Cities'" was posted at cnsnews.com on Jan. 23, 2023.

Homeless problem across America

- An article by MacKenzie Ryan titled "Why U.S. Libraries Are on the Frontlines of the Homelessness Crisis" was posted at theguardian.com on Jan. 24, 2023.
- An article by Kevin Lewis titled "National Park Service Signage Vows to Clear McPherson Square Homeless [Two Blocks Northeast of the White House] by Mid-April" was posted at wjla.com on Jan. 25, 2023.
- An article by Daranesha Herron titled "South Austin [Texas] Business Owner Pleads for Help After Uptick in Attacks From Homeless Encampment" was posted at kvue.com on Jan. 25, 2023.
- An article by Staff titled "Editorial: If L.A. Can Cut Red Tape, It Can Get More Homeless People Off the Street Faster" was posted at latimes.com on Jan. 25, 2023.

Soaring crime

- An article by Neirin Gray Desai titled "Fox News Weatherman Adam Klotz (37) Is Beaten Up by a Gang of Teenagers on NYC's Crime-Ridden Subway After Stepping In to Help an Older Man They Were Harassing" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Jan. 22, 2023.
- An article by Hope Sloop titled "Seattle Is Running Out of Space for Dead Bodies Because Fentanyl Is Killing So Many People—and Surge Capacity Is on Standby; Health Officials Warn" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Jan. 23, 2023.
- A video and an article by James Gordon titled "Hero Walmart Worker Is Beaten by Brazen Shoplifter–but Refuses to Let Go of Shopping Carts Laden With Stolen Goods" were posted at dailymail.co.uk on Jan. 24, 2023.
- An article by Hope Sloop titled "Migrants Bused to New York City From Texas Are Arrested After 'Shoplifting' \$12,489 From Macy's Store on Long Island" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Jan. 24, 2023.
- An article by Sarah Rumpf titled "Texas High School Teacher, Youth Pastor Among Nearly 50 Arrested in Prostitution Sting: 'Scourge of the Earth'" was posted at foxnews.com on

Jan. 24, 2023.

• An article by Stephen M. Lepore titled "Notorious Colombian Cartel Leader 'Otoniel' Faces a Minimum of 20 Years in U.S. Prison After Pleading Guilty to Running a Multi-Billion Dollar Cocaine Empire With an 'Army' of Hit Men" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Jan. 25, 2023.

Gun control

• An article by Rusty Weiss titled "Cory Booker Mocked After Claiming More Americans Died From Gun Violence in 50 Years Than All Wars Combined" was posted at the political insider.com on Jan. 26, 2023.

Update on 6-year-old shooting the teacher

- An article by Ross Ibbetson titled "Virginia Teacher Shot in Chest by Six-Year Texted Loved One to Say She Knew the Boy Was Armed and That the School Had Been Told Three Times, but Failed to Act" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Jan. 25, 2023.
- An article by Harriet Alexander and Ross Ibbetson titled "Superintendent of Virginia School District Where a Six-Year-Old Shot His Teacher in the Chest Is Fired (as the Vice Principal of the School Resigns)—and the Injured Teacher Vows to Sue" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Jan. 25, 2023.

Guns protecting citizens

• An article by Larry Correia titled "Here Are the Stats Gun Grabbers Ignore on Defensive Firearms Use" was posted at dailycaller.com on Jan. 21, 2023.

Crimes against black citizens

• An article by Kalyn Womack titled "Victim of Racist Attack Names FedEx in \$5 Million Lawsuit" was posted at theroot.com on Jan. 25, 2023.

Comments about police mistakes

- A Reuters article by Diane Bartz titled "Five [Black] Memphis Police Officers Fired After Fatal Traffic Stop [Ended in the Death of a Black Man]" was posted at reuters.com on Jan. 21, 2023.
- An article by Jayla Whitfield-Anderson titled "Tyre Nichols Death: [Five] Former Memphis Police Officers Charged With Second-Degree Murder" was posted at yahoo.com on Jan. 26, 2023.

- A video and an article by Sandra Clark titled "Never-Before-Seen Video Shows Teacher [Keenan Anderson] as He Was Tasered Six Times in 42 Seconds by Four LAPD Cops—as Those Who Knew Him Say He Was a Mentor to His Students, Bought Them Shoes and Made Sure They Were Fed" were posted at dailymail.co.uk on Jan. 24, 2023.
- An article by Andrew DeMillo titled "Arkansas Officers Charged in Violent Arrest Caught on Video" was posted at apnews.com on Jan. 24, 2023.

Origin of covid

• An article by Connor Boyd and Mansur Shaheen titled "Covid Lab Leak Fears Deepen: Bombshell Government Report Says NIH Failed to Keep Tabs on Wuhan Lab Where U.S. Taxpayer-Funded Grants Were Used for Coronavirus Research Years Before Pandemic" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Jan. 25, 2023.

Comments about CDC

• An article by Craig Bannister titled "[Fox Comedian Host] Greg Gutfeld: The CDC Has Politicized, 'I Wouldn't Trust Them to Cure Disco Fever'" was posted at cnsnews.com on Jan. 20, 2023.

Censorship about covid information

- An article by Michael Whittaker titled "The Facebook Files: How the CDC Colluded With Meta to Suppress 'Misinformation'" was posted at dailywire.com on Jan. 20, 2023.
- An article by Mark Angelides titled "Facebook Files: The Cozy CDC–Big Tech Relationship" was posted at libertynation.com on Jan. 20, 2023.
- An article by Pierre Kory titled "A War Is Still Being Waged Against Doctors Who Question Covid Orthodoxy" was posted at dailycaller.com on Jan. 21, 2023.
- An article by a person with a pseudonym titled "Time Shows That the 'Paranoid' People Were Correct About [Aspects of] Covid" was posted at americanthinker.com on Jan. 23, 2023.

Congratulations for admitting the over counting of covid deaths

- An article by James Gordon titled "CNN and WaPo Covid Expert [Dr. Leana Wen] Claims Number of Pandemic Deaths Has Been Over Counted and That Many People Died While Sick With Virus–Not of It" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Jan. 14, 2023.
- An article by Staff titled "Excess Deaths Associated With Covid-19" was posted at cdc.gov on Jan. 18, 2023.

Comments about ongoing pandemic

• An article by Adam Sabes titled "White House Says Covid 'Isn't Over' After Biden Claimed the 'Pandemic Is Over' Before Midterms' was posted at foxnews.com on Jan. 24, 2023.

Questioning covid policies

• An article by Staff titled "U.S. Economy Will 'Pay a Price' in 2023 From 'Misguided' Pandemic Policies; Expert [Brian Wesbury] Warns" was posted at foxbusiness.com on Jan. 20, 2023.

Comments about flu shot and covid vaccine

• An article by Connor Boyd and Mansur Shaheen titled "Getting Pfizer's Covid Booster and Flu Vaccine on the Same Day May Raise the Risk of a Stroke; FDA Says" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Jan. 26, 2023.

Vaccines without parental consent

• An article by Dillon Burroughs titled "Connecticut Democrat Introduces State Bill to Allow Kids 12 and Older to Get Vaccines Without Parental Consent" was posted at dailywire. com on Jan. 19, 2023.

Vaccine mandates continue

• An article by Greg Wehner titled "VP Harris Required People to Sign 'Attestation of Vaccination' Paper to Attend Her Florida Speech [on Jan. 22]: Reports "was posted at foxnews.com on Jan. 22, 2023.

Vaccine mandates rescinded

• A memo by the U.S. Department of Defense titled "DOD Rescinds Covid-19 Vaccination Mandate" was posted at defense.gov on Jan. 10, 2023.

What happens to those who resisted vaccine mandates?

- An article by Katie Jerkovich titled "'I Never Bent the Knee': Country Star John Rich Celebrates Pandemic-Era [Law] Suit Win Against Concert Promoter" was posted at dailywire.com on Jan. 19, 2023.
- An article by Paul Farrell titled "U.S. Service Members Fired for Refusing to Get the Covid-19 Vaccine Under Pentagon's Mandate Are Now Being Forced to Pay Back Recruitment Bonuses of Up to \$7,000" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Jan. 24, 2023.
- An article by Amanda Prestigiacomo titled "[New York Governor Kathy] Hochul Won't

Hire Back Unvaxxed Health Care Workers Despite Overturned Mandate, Worker Shortage" was posted at dailywire.com on Jan. 25, 2023.

Illegally circumventing covid mandates

• An article by Jennifer Smith titled "Utah Plastic Surgeon Charged for Tossing 2,000 Covid Vaccines, Giving Kids Saline Shots Instead of the Real Thing (If Their Anti-Vaxx Parents Requested It), and Selling Fake Vaccine Cards for \$50 a Pop" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Jan. 21, 2023.

Covid vaccines

- An article by Caitlin Tilley titled "Covid Shots Are Here to Stay: FDA Set to Announce Indefinite Annual Rollout–Similar to Winter Flu Vaccine Schedule" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Jan. 23, 2023.
- An article by Dr. Joseph Mercola titled "CDC Aware of Hundreds of Safety Signals for Covid Jab" was posted at mercola.com on Jan. 23, 2023.
- An article by Caroline Downey titled "FDA Proposes Annual Covid Vaccine for Most Americans" was posted at national review.com on Jan. 24, 2023.

Omicron covid jab gives no assurances

• An article by Caitlin Tilley and Mansur Shaheen titled "Majority of Americans Vaccinated With New Omicron Covid Shot Are Not Protected Against Falling Ill With the Latest XBB.1.5 Variant, CDC Report Suggests (Despite U.S. Paying \$5 Billion for the New Vaccines)" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Jan. 25, 2023.

Has the covid vaccine caused deaths?

- Looking back to August 2020, an article by Richard Moscicki titled "How Biopharmaceutical Researchers Are Ensuring Covid-19 Vaccines Will Be Safe and Effective" was posted at pharma.org on Aug. 28, 2020.
- Looking back to February 2021, an article by Dr. Stephanie Widmer titled "Fact-Check: No Link Between Covid-19 Vaccines and Those Who Die After Receiving Them" was posted at abcnews.com on Feb. 3, 2021.
- An article by Robert Cuffe and Rachel Schraer titled "Excess Deaths in 2022 Among Worst in 50 Years [Has Prompted Questions About Why More People Than Normal Are Still Dying]" was posted at bbc.com on Jan. 10, 2023.

Comments about masks

• An article by Robert E. Moffit Ph.D titled "That's Science? Congress Must Probe the Rationale for Covid Mask Mandates" was posted at heritage.org on Jan. 25, 2023.

Comments about Disney

• An article by Alyssa Lukpat titled "Disney World Closes Splash Mountain Ride to Remove [Alleged] Racist Themes" was posted at wsj.com on Jan. 25, 2023.

Meghan and Harry

- An article by Emma Johnston-Wheeler titled "Did Harry and Meghan Blow Up Their Brand? The Prince's Popularity Is at a Record Low After the Release of 'Spare'—but Their Media Empire Is Just Getting Started" was posted at moneywise.com on Jan. 24, 2023.
- An article by Stephanie Nolasco and Ashley Papa titled "Prince Harry's 'Spare': Meghan Markle's Attempt to 'Distance' Herself Amid Hollywood Fallout" was posted at foxnews.com on Jan. 26, 2023.

Comments about other entertainment media

- An article titled "Black Actress Octavia Spencer [Star in Movie 'The Help'] Says Major Liberal City [Los Angeles, Near Hollywood] Actually Way More Racist Than Her Red State Hometown [Montgomery, Alabama]" was posted at foxnews.com on Jan. 19, 2023.
- An article by Ross Ibbetson titled "Woke 'The View' Host Joy Behar Is Mocked for Suggesting Alec Baldwin Was Charged With Manslaughter Because He's a Famous Liberal—and Wrongly Claims Charging DA Is GOP" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Jan. 20, 2023.

DOJ sues Google

- Looking back to October 2020, an article by Lauren Feiner titled "Google Sued by DOJ in Antitrust Case Over Search Dominance" was posted at cnbc.com on Oct. 20, 2020.
- An article by Lauren Feiner titled "DOJ Files Second Antitrust Suit Against Google, Seeks to Break Up Its Ad Business" was posted at cnbc.com on Jan. 24, 2023.

Other comments about news media

- An article by Ben Smith titled "The Billionaire Era in News Is Fizzling" was posted at semafor.com on Jan. 22, 2023.
- An article by Jordan Boyd titled "Corporate Media Cover for Biden Amid Worst Illegal Immigration Influx in U.S. History" was posted at thefederalist.com on Jan. 23, 2023.

- An article by Matt Vespa titled "One Key Detail Is Going to Make the Liberal Media Bury the Recent California Mass Shooting [the Shooter Was Not a White Male, but Rather an Asian Male]" was posted at townhall.com on Jan. 23, 2023.
- An article by Pam Key titled "MSNBC's [Jason] Johnson: House GOP a 'Terrorist Organization'–McCarthy Has 'No Love for This Country'" was posted at breitbart.com on Jan. 23, 2023.

Media reaction to Biden document scandal

- A video and an article by Steff Thomas titled "Watch: Rand Paul Says Shift in Biden Documents Coverage Shows Media Want to 'Ease Him Out'" were posted at washingtonexaminer.com on Jan. 21, 2023.
- An article by Sarah Arnold titled "The NYT Reveals How the White House Thought They Could Cover Up Biden Documents Debacle" was posted at townhall.com on Jan. 21, 2023.

Biden document scandal

- An article by Adam Sabes titled "Biden's Classified Documents: Box of 'Important Docs' Reportedly Seen in Open at President's Wilmington Home" was posted at foxnews.com on Jan. 21, 2023.
- An article by Brandon Gillespie titled "Senate Democrats Support Full Investigation Into Biden Document Scandal: 'Irresponsible and Disturbing'" was posted at foxnews.com on Jan. 21, 2023.
- An article by Susan Jones titled "[James] Comer [of Kentucky]: Biden Case 'Has Gone From Being Simply Irresponsible to Downright Scary'" was posted at cnsnews.com on Jan. 23, 2023.
- An article by Joseph Curl titled "The Incredible Shrinking President: Democrats Finally Starting to Bail on Biden Over Documents Scandal" was posted at dailywire.com on Jan. 24, 2023.
- An article by Hannah Bleau titled "Nancy Pelosi [As Democrats See Biden Getting Into Political Trouble]: There Are 'Other Great Candidates' Outside of Biden Who Could Defeat Trump" was posted at breitbart.com on Jan. 23, 2023.

Classified documents of Mike Pence

• An article by Harriet Alexander titled "Classified Documents Found at Former VP Mike Pence's Home Included Briefing Papers for Foreign Visits" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Jan. 25, 2023.

• An article by Frank Fang titled "Trump Defends Pence After Discovery of Classified Documents at Indiana Home" was posted at theepochtimes.com on Jan. 25, 2023.

National archives asked 3 presidents and 3 vice presidents about documents

• An article by Wendell Husebo titled "National Archives Demands Obama, Bush, Clinton Cheney, Gore [and Dan Quayle] to Check Personal Records for Classified Documents" was posted at breitbart.com on Jan. 26, 2023.

Comments about Hunter Biden and family

- An article by Michael Goodwin titled "Classified Documents Scandal Is Unboxing the Biden Family Business" was posted at nypost.com on Jan. 21, 2023.
- An article by Geoff Earle titled "Photo From Hunter's Laptop Shows Taped-Up Cardboard Box Labeled 'Important Doc's and Photo's' Lying Around His Delaware Home" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Jan. 20, 2023.
- An article by Geoff Earle titled "Biden Classified Files Were Sent to Another D.C. Location Before They Were Stored at Think Tank (by Team Led by Aide Who Had Been Recommended by Hunter)—Sparking More Questions About the Documents Debacle" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Jan. 20, 2023.
- An article by Jordan Boyd titled "Biden Was a National Security Threat Long Before His Classified Documents Fiasco" was posted at thefederalist.com on January 24, 2023.

Democrats worried about Kamala Harris

• Looking back to November 2022, an article by Christina Cauterucci titled "If Biden Runs Again, He Should Pick a New VP [According to Slate, a Popular Liberal Publication]" was posted at slate.com on Nov. 28, 2022.

Woke activists getting rich

- An article by Luke Rosiak titled "Indiana Taxpayers Shelled Out \$101,700 to 1619 Project Author for Two Days' Work" was posted at dailywire.com on Jan. 24, 2023.
- An article by Emma James titled "Cashing In on CRT: Architect of Divisive Theory Charges Up to \$100,000 for Speeches, Runs School for Teachers About How They Can Incorporate Theory She Created in 1989 Into Their Lessons—and Pulls in \$435,000 From Two Prestigious Academic Positions" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Jan. 24, 2023.

California reparations

• An article by Chris Talgo titled "San Francisco's Ludicrous Reparations Plan Will Beget More Government Dependence" was posted at townhall.com on Jan. 24, 2023.

Manchin and Sinema claim to protect filibuster

• An article by Melanie Arter titled "Manchin on High-Five With Sinema [at WEF]: 'The Two of Us Are Committed to Protecting the Filibuster'" was posted at cnsnews.com on Jan. 23 2023.

Biden's mental capacity

• Looking back to December 2022, an article by Tim Meads titled "Freudian Slip? Obama Talks About 'Crazy' 'Uncle Joe' Not Having Any 'Serious Responsibilities' During Warnock Campaign Rally" was posted at dailywire.com on Dec. 1, 2022.

Biden and Harris supporters and detractors

- An article by Jessica Washington titled "Two Years In, What Has President Joe Biden Done for Black Americans?" was posted at theroot.com on Jan. 20, 2023.
- An article by Ronny Reyes titled "Ron Klain Will Step Down as Biden's Chief of Staff Within Weeks as President Faces Legal Turmoil Over Classified Documents Found at His Home and Think Tank" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Jan. 21, 2023.
- An article by Sarah Arnold titled "Biden's Former Covid Czar [Jeff Zients] to Be New Chief of Staff" was posted at townhall.com on Jan. 22, 2023.
- An article by James Gordon titled "She's Full of Hot Air! New York Governor Kathy Hochul Outed for Cooking With Gas Stoves at Her Government Mansion and Private Pad While Pushing for a Ban in New Homes and Commercial Buildings" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Jan. 22, 2023.
- An article by Daniel Chaitin titled "[Kevin] McCarthy Formally Kicks Schiff and Swalwell From House Intel [Committee]: 'Integrity Matters More'" was posted at dailywire.com on Jan. 24, 2023.
- An article by Pam Key titled "[Texas Governor Greg] Abbott: Biden Administration Border Policy 'Flat-Out Contrary to Federal Law'" was posted at breitbart.com on Jan. 26, 2023

Comments about conservatives

- A video by Jason Whitlock titled "Corporate America Is Imposing Its Will on Sports" was posted at foxnews.com on Jan. 19, 2023.
- An article by Andrea Widburg titled "A Florida Bakery Kicked Out a Black Man [Gianno

Caldwell–Not Because of His Race, but Because He Is a Conservative]" was posted at americanthinker.com on Jan. 22, 2023.

- An article by Kayla Bailey titled "Gianno Caldwell [of Fox News] Blasts Restaurant for Kicking Him Out Over Political Views: There's a 'Target' on Our Backs" was posted at foxnews.com on Jan. 22, 2023.
- An article by Timothy H.J. Nerozzi titled "Illinois Theater [in Des Plaines] Cancels Conservative Event Due to 'Really, Really Bad' Threats" was posted at foxnews.com on Jan. 21, 2023.
- An article by W. James Antle III titled "Pat Buchanan Retires as GOP Increasingly Channel His 'America First' Themes" was posted at washingtonexaminer.com on Jan. 24, 2023.

Conservative commentaries by Tucker Carlson

- An article by Tucker Carlson titled "Transparency Is the Only Solution for January 6" was posted at foxnews.com on Jan. 13, 2023.
- An article by Tucker Carlson titled "This Is Bigger Than Just a Story About Classified Documents [Saying America's Voters No Longer Decide the Presidency]" was posted at foxnews.com on Jan. 16, 2023.
- An article by Tucker Carlson titled "Sheila Jackson Lee [of Texas] Has Devoted Her Life to Shrieking About White Racism" was posted at foxnews.com on Jan. 17, 2023.
- An article by Tucker Carlson titled "Biden Is the Most Destructive President in American History" was posted at foxnews.com on Jan. 19, 2023.
- An article by Tucker Carlson titled "For the Left, Kowtowing to China Comes Instinctively" was posted at foxnews.com on Jan. 20, 2023.
- An article by Tucker Carlson titled "Antifa Is the Armed Militia of the Democratic Party and Is Back in Force" was posted at foxnews.com on Jan. 23, 2023.

Trump supporters and detractors

- An article by Madison Hall titled "Trump Ordered to Pay Hillary Clinton \$171,631 in Legal Fees Over Bogus Lawsuit" was posted at businessinsider.com on Jan. 20, 2023.
- An article by Laura Italiano titled "Trump Dropped His Lawsuit Against Letitia James a Day After a Judge Fined Him \$1 Million for a Frivolous Case Against Hillary Clinton" was posted at businessinsider.com on Jan. 20, 2023.
- An article by Jason Walsh titled "[Florida Republican] Matt Gaetz: 'They Had to Accuse

Trump of Colluding With Russia Because He Was the Only One Who Wasn't" was posted at dailyfetched.com on Jan. 25, 2023.

General interest

- An article by Pastor Greg Laurie titled "Are You Starting 2023 Filled With Uncertainty? You're Not Alone; Don't Worry, God's Got This" was posted at foxnews.com on Jan. 8, 2023.
- An article by Sarah Al-Arshani titled "This [Real Life] 'Top Gun' [Royce Williams in 1952 Took on 7 Soviet Jets Alone and] Shot Down 4 Soviet Jets in 30 Minutes and Kept It a Secret for 50 Years; He Was Just Awarded the Navy Cross" was posted at businessinsider.com on Jan. 21, 2023.

• • • • •

An article by Staff titled "Project Veritas Video: Pfizer Official Says Firm Considering Ways to 'Mutate' Virus Via 'Directed Evolution'" was posted at dailywire.com on Jan. 26, 2023. Following are excerpts of the article.

A new undercover video from Project Veritas allegedly captures a Pfizer official saying the company has considered mutating the virus in order to create effective vaccines in advance, declaring that Covid will be a "cash cow" for years, and claiming federal regulators go easy on Pfizer in hopes of getting jobs later.

The 10-minute video, which was posted late Wednesday and had garnered more than 10 million views on Twitter alone by Thursday morning, shows a man identified as Jordon Trishton Walker (Pfizer's director of research and development, strategic operations and mRNA scientific planner) discussing the company in what appears to be a bar or restaurant. The Project Veritas employee, who does not appear on camera, prods him on various subjects.

"One of the things we're exploring is like, why don't we just mutate it [Covid] ourselves so we could create—preemptively develop new vaccines, right?" the man identified as Walker says.

"So, we have to do that. If we're gonna do that though, there's a risk of like, as you could imagine—no one wants to be having a pharma company mutating [expletive] viruses."

When the Project Veritas interviewer asks if such work would be illegal gain-of-function research, the man identified as Walker calls it "directed evolution" of the virus, which he insists is not the same thing.

"Don't tell anyone. Promise you won't tell anyone," Walker says on the video. "The way it [the experiment] would work is that we put the virus in monkeys, and we successfully cause them to keep infecting each other, and we collect serial samples from them."

Still, the man identified as Walker acknowledges that such research could be dangerous, saying an accident could trigger a repeat of what he suspects happened in the Wuhan lab where many believe Covid first escaped.

The man identified as Walker describes the relationship between Pfizer and government regulators as a "revolving door" which is "pretty good for the industry," but bad for America.

"Because if the regulators, who review our drugs, you know that once they stop being a regulator, they want to go work for the company, they are not going to be as harsh on the company where they're getting their job," he says.

At another point in the video, he acknowledges that Covid has made Pfizer billions, and will likely continue to do so no matter how the virus evolves.

"Who knows? I mean, either way, it's going to be a cash cow," he says. "Covid will probably be a cash cow for us for a while going forward."

 \bullet \bullet \bullet \bullet

Isaiah 55:6-11—"Seek you the Lord while He may be found, call upon Him while He is near. Let the wicked forsake his way, and the unrighteous man his thoughts; let him return to the Lord, and He will have mercy on him; and to our God, for He will abundantly pardon. 'For My thoughts are not your thoughts, nor are your ways My ways,' says the Lord. For as the heavens are higher than the earth, so are My ways higher than your ways, and My thoughts than your thoughts. For as the rain comes down, and the snow from heaven, and do not return there, but water the earth, and make it bring forth and bud, that it may give seed to the sower and bread to the eater, so shall My word by that goes forth from My mouth; it shall not return to Me void, but it shall accomplish what I please, and it shall prosper in the thing for which I sent it."